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The Legion of Mary and ACIM
-Asia are the two greatest assis-
tants of our priestly work in the 
Philippines. Specifically for us in 
Mindanao they provide a strong 
and beautiful point of entry and 
contact into the apostolic field.   

ACIM-Asia Opening A Front 

ACIM-Asia, a pro-bono Medi-
cal group headquartered in and 
mostly supported by France, be-
gan its work in General Santos 
with the first large Rosa Mystica 
Medical Mission in August 2007.  
Since then, it has established 
medical contacts in and around 
General Santos which have devel-
oped into catechetical work in 7 

nearby villages.  These locations 
alone account for about 200 people 
currently going to church or being 
taught catechism in one way or 
another.  In terms of realistic po-
tential in these areas, if we only 
had the workers, we could easily 
double that number.  While it is 
even more necessary to deepen the 
Catholic faith and spiritual life of 
these souls, maintaining even a 
basic Catholic contact with as 
many as possible is urgent.  

The Enemy Presses 

Sadly, Protestants are active 
everywhere and only the native 
indolence of the people is slowing 
down their progress.  Our readers 

can only imagine the anguish this 
situation causes us when it is 
chiefly through lack of workers, 
lack of time and resources that we 
are not able to do more to stem the 
tide of apostasy and restore the 
Reign of Christ through the Sacra-
ments. 

Legion of Mary Into Combat 

Meanwhile, also working 
throughout Mindanao is the Le-
gion of Mary (LOM).  The first 
LOM Presidium was established 
on the Island in 1999 in General 
Santos and later in 2007 in Ca-
gayan de Oro.  Starting from these 
initial Presidia, the LOM in Min-
danao throughout our 6 depend-
ent Mass Centers now has 12 Pre-
sidia with about 70 active mem-
bers.  Throughout our Mindanao 
Missions, the LOM is the back-
bone of catechetical follow-up, 
location of and preparation of the 
sick, as well as home visitations.   

By and large, what a nurse is to 
a doctor, the LOM is to the Mis-
sion Priest.  The priest arrives in 
the mission like a doctor in the 
operating room and goes to work 
based on the information and 

C A T E C H I S T S  S T E P  F O R W A R D !  

Fr. Tim Pfeiffer praises those who help the priests in the Philippine missions.  

S t .  J o s e p h ’ s  H o u s e  ♦  D a v a o  ♦  P h i l i p p i n e s  

Rev. Fr. Tim Pfeiffer : a man on a mission. 

“Then he saith to his servants: The marriage indeed is ready; but they that were invited were not worthy. Go ye therefore into the high-
ways; and as many as you shall find, call to the marriage. And his servants going forth into the ways, gathered together all that they found, 

both bad and good.” (Mt22:8-10) Children are gathered for catechism...both the bad and the good! 
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guidance provided by the nurse, 
who then performs the critical fol-
low-up, based on the instructions 
of the priest.  It’s a fairly good and 
efficient system, and without it, 
there could be no real develop-
ment of the mission Mass Centers. 

Although the LOM is not alone 
in fulfilling its critical role, it is, 
however, the most important and 
consistent of the missionary or-
ganizations.  Worthy of mention is 
also the apostolic youth group, the 
Apostles of Mary, who do exactly 
the same thing as the Legionaries 
and work quite smoothly with 
them. 

How can you help? 

The biggest and best way to 
help is for competent teachers, 
craftsmen or workers to volunteer 
here for 8 months to a year. But be 
warned, it is not an easy proposi-
tion and requires a religious sort 
of commitment as well as suffi-

cient personal means. 

Another way to help is by fi-
nancially supporting the Catechet-
ical Centers; they need funds to 
provide materials and transport.  
While a lot of ink could be de-
voted to the subject of transporta-
tion, suffice it to say that it costs 
about 65 pesos (US$1.60) per per-
son per Sunday and there are 
about 120 people to transport 
every week. 

Another way you could help us 
is by supporting our construction 
projects, both here in Davao, in-
Gensan and in our villages. 

And finally, above all, you can 
help us by your prayers and sacri-
fices, as we too can help you.  The 
Philippines is no more a mission 
country than your own home 
country.  We are all missionaries 
today and we all must help one 
another. 

Please be assured of our 
prayers for you and yours. 

In Our Lord, 

Fr. J. Timothy Pfeiffer. SSPX 

Miss Flores de Mayo teaches catechism at FVR Village, Mindanao 

Catechism in Ladol, Alabel, Sarangani 
Province to counteract the Seventh Day 

Adventists' mission. 

“But Jesus said to them: Suffer the little children, and forbid them not to come to me: for 
the kingdom of heaven is for such.” (Mt19:14)  


